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Heritage managers know that coastal processes can cause significant damage to archaeological sites; the challenge is finding a way to manage these vulnerable assets. In Scotland, Coastal Zone Assessment Surveys have mapped both the archaeological resource and recorded information on local geology and erosion that can be used to assess vulnerability. 

In 2010, researchers from the University of St Andrews and The SCAPE Trust analysed the data from the surveys. Working with Historic Scotland and the Local Authority Archaeologists, the result was the production of a prioritised list of sites requiring action, each with a staged series of recommendations. The study noted that many of the original records described sites as being extremely vulnerable, and so the initial recommendation in many cases was to revisit the site to assess condition. 

Scotland has the second longest coastline in Europe and with over 12,000 sites recorded, the objective of revisiting a large number of sites was an enormous undertaking. However, members of the team had worked with community groups for many years and had recognised that local people have a wealth of knowledge and a strong interest in their past. This led to the creation of the Scotland’s Coastal Heritage at Risk Project (SCHARP), aimed at harnessing local knowledge and enthusiasm. 
The project is divided into two parts – ShoreUPDATE and ShoreDIG and this paper will focus on ShoreUPDATE, where an interactive website; paper and digital recording forms; and mobile phone apps have been produced in order to encourage communities around Scotland’s coast to take an active role. The paper will show how the SCHARP methodology can be applied to other projects, and how the use of mobile phone technology presents both opportunities and challenges. 

